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BOROUGH 
INFORMATION 

~~~~~ 
Governing Body 

Reorganization 
Meeting 

will be held on 
Monday, January 3, 2022 

at 7:00 p.m. 
 

~~~~~ 

Borough Offices, 
Library and DPW  

will be closed on the 
following days:  

 

Friday, 
December 31, 2021 
in observance of 
New Year’s Day 

 

Monday,  
January 17, 2022  
in observance of 
Martin Luther 
King Jr. Day  

 

Monday,  
February 21, 2022  
in observance of 
President’s Day 

 

~~~~~ 
First Quarter Taxes 

are due  
FEBRUARY 1, 2022 

Dear Fair Haven Neighbors, 

I hope that you and your family had a safe and joyful holiday season. On behalf of 
the Fair Haven Council and Borough Staff, we would like to wish everyone a happy 
and healthy New Year.  

Since being sworn in on October 13th, I have had the opportunity to get to know 
many of the residents, business owners, and professionals that make Fair Haven 
such a special place to live. If we haven’t had the chance to meet personally yet, I 
look forward to doing so in 2022.  

As we reflect on 2021, many of the challenges we faced with the COVID-19 
pandemic continued to impact the way we lived and worked. However, a sense of 
normalcy returned as we moved through the months, which was a welcomed change 
from the prior year. Our kids are back in school full time, our restaurants are open 
to full capacity, and, in many ways, life as we know it has resumed. 

The Borough of Fair Haven had a tremendous year, with substantial improvements 
to Battin Road, Harrison Avenue and Willow Street. We saw the installation of a 
turf field at McCarter Park, and the construction and completion of additions to 
both Sickles and Knollwood Schools. This summer we also saw the return of the 
Fireman’s Fair, an important tradition that connects so many generations of Fair 
Haven residents and visitors. 

There is much to look forward to in 2022. We are gearing up for the construction of 
the new Department of Public Works and Police Department facilities at their 
existing locations, as well as additional work on historic Bicentennial Hall. We 
recently approved a contract for improvements to Hance Road and Cooney 
Terrace, for which the vast majority of costs will be covered by an NJDOT Grant. 
We also approved the design of various micro-projects for Buttonwood Drive, 
DeNormandie Avenue, the Gentry, Hunting Lane, Laurel Drive, Lewis Lane, Linden 
Drive, Oaklawn Road, Park Lane, Ridge Road, and the Fair Haven Road Historic 
District. Moreover, we are reviewing Borough ordinances as they relate to land use 
and our tree canopy.  

At the January 3rd Borough Reorganization Meeting, the 
Fair Haven Governing Body will welcome Tracy Cole to 
Council as well as re-elected Councilwoman Betsy Koch. 
Congratulations, ladies!  

I look forward to continuing this journey with all of you. 

With warm regards, 

 

 

 

 

Mayor Josh Halpern 
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Dear Fair Haven Residents:  
 
It seems as if things are beginning to return to some state of normality in this current post-
pandemic period. Yet, COVID-19 lessons learned, and certain protocols, will most likely be with 
us for many years to come. Here in Fair Haven, the pandemic period helped reinforce how 
blessed we are to have nearly one hundred acres of open space within this small community. The 
availability of Fair Haven Fields Recreation and Natural Areas, along with multiple pocket parks, 
connecting trails, and expansive waterfront access, gave our residents the opportunity to social 
distance outdoors, which everyone embraced with joy and appreciation. Our shared pandemic 
experience will hopefully serve as a simple and ongoing reminder that Fair Haven’s expansive 
open spaces are a treasure that should always be maintained and protected for the generations to 
come. 
 

As we begin a new year, I want to remind our residents that small businesses are still trying to 
recover and rebuild in this post-pandemic period. In Fair Haven, our downtown business district 
has always been an essential part of our community’s character. Now, more than ever, we need to 
pull together as a community to continue to support our beautiful and still vibrant downtown. 
Shopping in town is still so easy and our local merchants continue to do all they can to help you 
shop in a safe and socially distanced manner. The thought of Fair Haven without a vibrant 
downtown is almost hard to imagine, so please keep that in mind and make an extra effort to 
shop here in Fair Haven, throughout 2022!  
 

In closing, on behalf of the Mayor and Council, and the entire Borough Staff, I want to wish all 
our residents a very happy and healthy 2022. If you have any comments, questions, or concerns, 
feel free to contact me by calling 732-747-0241 *219, or via my Borough email account, 
tcasagrande@fhboro.net.  
 

Best regards,  
Theresa S. Casagrande, Borough Administrator  B
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TRASH COLLECTION 
 

JANUARY 
Trash - Zones 1 & 2   
Monday, January 3rd 
Monday, January 10th 
Monday, January 17th 
Monday, January 24th 
Monday, January 31st 

Trash - Zones 3 & 4 
Tuesday, January 4th 
Tuesday, January 11th 
Tuesday, January 18th 
Tuesday, January 25th 

 

FEBRUARY 
Trash - Zones 1 & 2   
Monday, February 7th 
Monday, February 14th 
Monday, February 21st 
Monday, February 28th 

Trash - Zones 3 & 4 
Tuesday, February 1st 
Tuesday, February 8th 
Tuesday, February 15th 
Tuesday, February 22nd 

Single-stream recycling will be picked up every Wednesday for all zones!  

BULK PICK-UP WILL RESUME IN JANUARY 2022 
ZONES 1 & 2—MONDAY, JANUARY 3RD        ZONES 3 & 4—MONDAY, JANUARY 10TH 

Please have all bulk items at your curbside the night before.  
Remember to call the Borough office, 732-747-0241 x*219 for appliances and electronics. 

mailto:tcasagrande@fhboro.net
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At this time, I would like to thank 
Councilwoman Suzanne McCabe for her 
time and talent on Council serving an 
unexpired Council term. It was a pleasure 

working with you. Best wishes for success in your new role on the Rumson
-Fair Haven Regional High School Board of  Education and all future 
endeavors.  Councilwoman 

Suzanne McCabe 

2022 Line Officers for FIRE and FIRST AID 
 

2022 FIRE CHIEFS          2022 FIRST AID OFFICERS      2022 FIRE POLICE 
Fire Chief - Timothy Morrissey       Captain: Ryan Corbett         Captain: Marty Coy 
Deputy Chief - Richard Brister, Jr.       1st Lieutenant: Kathy Grabowy      1st Lieutenant: Andrew Schrank 
First Asst Chief - Matthew DePonti      2nd Lieutenant: Brian Allison      2nd Lieutenant: David Kearns 
Second Asst Chief–Kevin Countryman      
 
 

We wish them and the department a safe and successful year and thank them for the countless 
volunteer hours they give to our community. 

 

I would like to congratulate Councilwoman Betsy Koch as she 
begins her second full term on Council and welcome Tracy Cole 
to Council.  I wish you both luck and look forward to working 
with both of  you over the next three years. 

  Allyson M. Cinquegrana, RMC/CMR 
  Borough Clerk 

Councilwoman 
Tracy Cole 

Councilwoman 
Betsy Koch 

A BIG THANK YOU FROM RED BANK CROP WALK 2021 
We would like to thank all supporters and participants of our 41st Red Bank CROP 

Hunger Walk (which begins our 5th decade of caring for hungry neighbors)! 
 

Our mini–Victory Walk was held at Red Bank Regional High School on Oct. 17th;15,000 

lbs. of donated staples were distributed to local food pantries. Walk participants enjoyed 

the short walk, colorful art, donated apples, ice cream, music by the WAG Band and the 

beautiful weather. 

To date an impressive $120,000 has been donated. We are still short of our 2021 goal 

and would like to remind supporters that donations are still being accepted!  
 

Please send your check to Red Bank Crop Walk at PO Box 8022, Red Bank, NJ 07701. (Red Bank Crop Walk 

is 501-C 3 charity). 
 

We are so grateful for each contribution: from our 72 online teams and our many sponsors and 

participants!  We are so happy for your help in making this community event so successful year after year! 

Still another way to help us reach our goal:  Make a donation and receive a great item of your choice!   
 

We have lovely items in stock made from high quality cotton and cotton canvas: Including baseball caps, 

aprons, wine bags, visors, several types of bags of all sizes and masks all available to you for a donation of 

only $2, $5 and $10. A Bargain! 

Please write to the above address or email swijters@gmail.com for more information.   

mailto:swijters@gmail.com
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From the Clerk’s Desk  

Allyson M. Cinquegrana,  RMC/CMR 
Borough Clerk 

Hello 2022!! 
 

The 2022 Council Meetings will commence at 7:00 p.m. prevailing time, with in-person or via Zoom 
Platform broadcasts from Borough Hall,  748 River Road, Fair Haven, New Jersey on the following dates: 
 

 

Monday, January 3, 2022 (Reorganization)  Monday, January 24, 2022 
Wednesday, February 16, 2022    Monday, February 28, 2022 
Monday, March 14, 2022   Monday, March 28, 2022 
Monday, April 11, 2022     Monday, April 25, 2022 
Monday, May 9, 2022    Monday, May 23, 2022 
Monday, June 13, 2022    Monday, June 27, 2022 
Monday, July 11, 2022    Monday, July 25, 2022  
Monday, August 15, 2022     
Tuesday, September 6, 2022   Monday, September 19, 2022   
Tuesday, October 11, 2022   Monday, October 24, 2022 
Monday, November 14, 2022   Monday, November 28, 2022 
Monday, December 19, 2022  

Please reference the Borough’s 2022 Calendar for other important 
dates and information. 

 

NO KNOCK 
REGISTRATION ORDINANCE.  

There is a NO KNOCK Registration Ordinance in effect 
which allows you to register with my office to be placed on 
a NO KNOCK list so solicitors will not approach your 

home, if you choose. When a solicitor applies 
for such a license and if they are approved, they 
will be given a copy of the list (address only) of 
those who have registered. Hours have also 
been set for solicitation from 10:00 a.m. until 
6:00 p.m. Please keep in mind that there are 

organizations that are federally exempt from state and local 
regulations and can approach your home at hours other 
than what has been set. I will also be providing exempt 
organizations with the list of NO KNOCK registrants and 
ask for consideration.  If you have already registered your 
property, you do not need to re-register.  

 

On behalf of the Dog Registrar, please remember to renew your dog and/
or cat license.  All dog and cat licenses expired on December 31, 2021.  The 
2022 licenses will be sold beginning January 3, 2022.  A grace period will be 
granted until January 31, 2022; after that date, a $5.00 penalty per month 
will be assessed.  Rabies vaccinations must be renewed for 2022 if the 
vaccination expires prior to November 1, 2022. 
 
Visit the Borough website to download the 2022 Dog/Cat Registration Form. 

TREET OPENINGS 
 

Street openings are not 
permitted between 

November 15 and March 31 of any 
year unless it is determined by the 
Mayor and Council to be of an 
emergent nature and upon the 
recommendation of the Director and/
or Assistant Director of Public Works. 

The Governing Body 
for 2022 is as follows: 

   

Mayor: 
Josh Halpern 

 

Councilmembers: 
Meghan Chrisner-Keefe 

Tracy Cole 
Elizabeth Koch 
Michael McCue 

Laline Neff 
Christopher Rodriguez 
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BE A GOOD NEIGHBOR—LOOKING FOR ADULT 
VOLUNTEERS! 
The Good Neighbor Snow Shoveling Program is a cooperative effort between Knollwood School, 
the students and volunteer community members.  Seniors currently on our list have been mailed a 
renewal form.   
 

The ability to provide sufficient shovelers depends on the number of student volunteers who sign up 
(with parent approval). Seniors should not sign up if they will be out of town for a month or more 
during the winter or can rely on a relative, friend, neighbor or use a contractor. 
 

The Committee is seeking additional volunteers and adult volunteers who can occasionally help with 
transportation to appointments or with small household tasks (i.e. changing a hard-to-reach light bulb 
or opening/closing a stuck window).   

Persons interested in helping the committee sustain this program, should contact Ruth Blaser (732) 
842-4228 or Rachel Griffin at thegriffinfive@gmail.com. 

Troop 125 is BACK!  
 
Our Scouting unit in Fair Haven is opening up to more of our youth to learn 
civics, leadership and life skills using the Outdoor Method. We meet in town 
and do hiking, camping, cooking, water sports and many other outdoor ac-
tivities. We encourage girls and boys to join us for a meeting to see if it's 
something they'd like to pursue. We invite 6

th,
7

th, and 
8

th
 grade boys and girls 

to sign up.  It is also open to high school students too.  
 
The troop has rolling enrollment for membership allowing youth members to 
join any time of year. You can have your child try out the program by at-
tending an event or meeting – learn more by emailing Chris Rodriguez at 
crod1972@gmail.com or call (848) 888-7704.   

mailto:crod1972@gmail.com
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REASONS TO PICK UP AFTER 

YOUR PET 
 Stormwater carries pet waste and other 

pollutants directly into waterways. 
 Animal waste adds nitrogen to the water.  

Excess nitrogen depletes the oxygen in 
water necessary for beneficial underwater 
grasses, wildlife and fish. 

 No one likes to step in pet waste and 
spread it into homes, cars and businesses. 

 Your neighbors will appreciate your good 
manners.  IT’S THE LAW! 

 

TRASH 

LEAVES & 

LAWN DEBRIS PESTICIDES 

PET WASTE 

KEEP OUR 
STORM DRAINS  

LOOKING FOR  
INFORMATION? 

Keeping our residents informed is VERY 
important to us. There are multiple ways we 

continue to make important information 
available!! 

 

The Fair Haven Community Appeal for 

2021-2022 IS ONGOING! 

It's not too late to donate! 
You can mail your check using the envelope provided with the 
Appeal letter, or donate easily online at:  bit.ly/FHCAppeal2021 
 

The Community Appeal is an independent 501(c)(3) organiza-
tion, and all donations go to programs that rely on fund-
ing outside of your tax dollars to be successful.  
 
When donating online please identify in the comments section 
to which organizations your contribution should be directed: 
 

FH Library   FH Recreation Commission 
The ARC: Monmouth Unit   Mental Health Association 
180 Turning Lives Around  FH Garden Club 
FH Shade Tree Commission FH Fields Natural Area 
Interfaith Neighbors (Meals-on-Wheels) 
 

Last year the Appeal provided $30,485 to eight local agencies; 
we hope to provide even more in this year's campaign. 
 

Thank you for your generosity and thank you to everyone who 
has already donated!  
 

Sincerely,   
The Fair Haven  Community Appeal Committee 

CLEAR 

FH website 

If you have not already done so, please register for 
Borough Notifications through the Borough’s 
website (right side of the home page: Emergency 
Notifications) so you do not miss out on important 
information. 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/20212022-community-appeal?utm_campaign=p_lico+share-sheet+spider1c&utm_medium=copy_link&utm_source=customer
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If  you know of  any Knollwood graduate who is currently serving on active duty in the 
United States  Armed Forces and who is not recognized on the display at Knollwood 
School or if  you have any questions about the Wall of  Honor, please contact Joe Perrotto, 
by email, at joeotto@aol.com.. “Let's keep all our service men and women (and their fami-
lies) in our thoughts and prayers as they serve our country.” . . . . . Joe Perrotto 

   "Wall of  Honor" 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAREER INFORMATION CENTER available at the Monmouth County Library! 
Let the library help you navigate the evolving job market and reach your career goals.  For information and 
hours contact:  

Eastern Branch Library 

732-683-8980 Ext.8901 

1001 Route 35, Shrewsbury, NJ 07702 

From the www.fairhavenlib.org site click on Monmouth County Library under the More Tab or 

go directly to www.monmouthcountylib.org : Career Center tab. 

 
Take Home crafts are available every day along with activity pages for your young ones. On 
our web page you will find curated book lists under the kids tab for seasonal reading.  A new 
addition on the Kid’s page is a listing of free family attractions in New Jersey for families to 
visit.   
 
Museum Passes are here again for the following:    

 

Museum of Natural History, NY—Guggenheim Museum, NY 
—Newark Museum of Art, Newark, NJ 

    Morven Museum and Gardens, Princeton, NJ  
 —Historic Allaire Village, Farmingdale, NJ 

 

Please call for full information 737-747-0241 x*220 
 

Resources available online: 
 Guide to Employment Information   Education and Training 
 Career Choice      Business Research 
 Job Listings       Networking Resources 
 Business and Company Directories   Computer Practices & Tutorials 
 Resumes & Cover Letters 

by Donna Powers 

mailto:joeotto@aol.com
https://monmouthcountylib.org/library-branches/eastern-branch-shrewsbury/
http://www.fairhavenlib.org
http://www.monmouthcountylib.org
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CALLING ALL FAIR 
HAVEN SENIORS 

55 AND UP!! 
On the third Tuesday of each month 
(except July and August) the Fair  Haven 
Seniors gather for a monthly meeting at 
Bicentennial Hall on Cedar Avenue.  
Please join us for conversation, activities, 
dessert, coffee and tea.  Our meetings 
begin at 1:00 p.m.  
 

Our group welcomes new (and old) 
members.  Off-street parking available, no 
stairs to climb.  Contact Susan Delaney 
sdella93@yahoo.com with any questions.   

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU SOON!   

 

GARDEN CLUB OF 
FAIR HAVEN NEWS 

On January 5th the club will have their regular meeting at 
the Community Center.  The meeting will start with a 
delicious lunch prepared and served by club members. 
After the holidays with most of the busy times behind the 
members will just take time to chat and share some social 
time. 
 
The February 2 meeting will highlight the talents within 
the club.  Lydia Brenner will bring in samples of her 
beautiful rug hooking and share her passion for this 
craft.  Christine  Braceland, a professional photographer, 
will talk about her work and how she became interested in 
this medium.  Lastly, Pat Corboy, a painter, will exhibit 
some of her paintings and discuss her style of painting. 
 
Past Club President, Beth Ruda, continues the garden 
club’s involvement with Habitat for Humanity.  The 
current house scheduled for landscaping is in highlands. 
The group is applying for grants and applying to corporate 
Home Depot and Lowe’s as well as local nurseries for 
donations and funding.   Planting will start in April and 
May. 
 
Guests are always welcome to attend a meeting.  The club 
meets at the Fair Haven Community Center the first 
Wednesday of the month. At 1:00 p.m.  If you are 
interested or have questions you can contact the 
membership chairman, Lee Davidson at 
lzilincar@aol.com. 
 

 

 

Fair Haven Business 
Association has a 

new website! 
www.fairhavenbusiness.com 

Please check the Recreation portion of the Borough 

website for updates on spring sports, camps, and 

events! This information will be posted as items are 

confirmed.  

This information will also be sent out in the Recreation Dept. E-blasts.  Join the Fair Haven 
Recreation E-Blast list! Simply send a request to Recrea-
tion@fhboro.net and we will be sure to add you to our 
list!  Follow us on Instagram @FairHaven_Rec 
 

DJ Breckenridge 

Director, Parks and Recreation 

732 747-0241 ext. *216 

mailto:lzilincar@aol.com
mailto:Recreation@fhboro.net
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Fair Haven Police Department  

Snow and Ice Removal 
from Vehicles and Sidewalks 
N.J.S.A. 39:4-77.1a – Failure to Re-

move Snow/Ice from Motor Vehicle 
Each driver of a motor vehicle, operated 
on a street or highway in this State, shall 
have an affirmative duty to make all rea-

sonable efforts to remove accumulated ice 
or snow from exposed surfaces of the motor 

vehicle prior to operation.  Surfaces shall in-
clude, but not be limited to, the hood, 
trunk, windshield, windows, roof of the 
motor vehicle, the cab of a truck, the 
top of a trailer or semitrailer being 

drawn by a motor vehicle and the top of an 
intermodal freight container being carried 

by an intermodal chassis. A person 
who violates the provisions of this sub-
section may be stopped on a street or 
highway by a law enforcement officer who 

believes the accumulated ice or snow may pose 
a threat to persons or property re-
gardless of whether any snow or ice 
is dislodged from the motor vehicle. 

OVERNIGHT PARKING 
NO OVERNIGHT PARKING 

is in effect from November 1st- April 1st 

from 2:00 a.m.- 5:00 a.m. on all 

Borough streets.  
 

If you need to park a vehicle on the street during these 

times, please call 732-747-0991, to be put on the 

overnight parking list for that night. If you need an 

extended period of time, please come to Police 

Headquarters Monday-Friday 9:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m. and 

fill out a request for extended overnight parking. The 

police will be enforcing this Borough Ordinance so 

please follow the procedures. 
 

Special Needs Registry 
In April 2016, the Monmouth County Special Needs 
Registry website began accepting new 
registrants.  The goal of the registry is 
to ensure all Monmouth County resi-
dents who have special needs are able 
to get the help and support they need 
in a time of emergency or during in-
teraction with Law Enforcement, Fire 
or EMS personnel.  It is open to any 
person who has a physical or mental impairment that 
substantially limits one or more major life activities 
due to a physical and/or intellectual disability.  Fur-
ther information can be obtained at 
 www.MCSNRNJ.org or contact our SNR liaison 
Patrolman Eric Patton at 732-747-0241 ext. *333 or 
epatton@fhboro.net.   

Borough Code 14-6.1 
—Snow and Ice 

 Removal Required; Time Limit. 
 
The owner, tenant or occupant of any building or 
lands abutting upon any street within the Borough of 
Fair Haven shall cause the sidewalk in front of the 
property to be cleared of snow or ice to a width of at 
least two (2) feet within twenty-four (24) hours after 
the cessation of the snowfall or formation of ice. In 
case of ice on the sidewalk, should it be impracticable 
to remove same, then the sidewalk shall be covered 
with sand or some other suitable substance so as to 
cause the sidewalk to be made safe and convenient for 
persons traveling thereon. 
 

Remember not to leave your vehicles in the street if 
there is a chance that it may snow.  Also, if you have a 
corner property, it is your responsibility to shovel the 
sidewalk in front of your residence and on the side. 

PART-TIME 
CROSSING GUARDS NEEDED  

Fair Haven Borough is hiring part-time crossing guards. 

Please call 732-747-0241 ext. *329 

or jkoetzner@fhboro.net.  

Anyone interested in becoming a 

part-time crossing guard, please 

contact Patrolman John  Koetzner 

at Police Headquarters at 732-747-

0241 ext. *329. 

http://www.MCSNRNJ.org
mailto:epatton@fhboro.net
mailto:jkoetzner@fhboro.net
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All Other Borough Meetings as Noticed at Borough Hall and Borough Website 

 
 

BOROUGH MEETINGS 
 
               

COUNCIL MEETINGS 
  Monday, January 3,  7:00 p.m.          Wednesday, February 16, 7:00 p.m. 
  Monday, January 24, 7:00 p.m.   Monday, February 28, 7:00 p.m. 
 

    ZONING BOARD                        PLANNING BOARD          

 Thursday, January 6, 7:15 p.m.              Tuesday, January 18, 7:30 p.m. 
Thursday, February 3, 7:15 p.m.           Tuesday, February 15, 7:30 p.m.       
 

RECREATION COMMITTEE                          
Tuesday, January 4, 7:30 p.m.  
Tuesday, February 1, 7:30 p.m.  

 

SHADE TREE COMMISSION        HISTORIC COMMISSION  
Wednesday, January 5, 7:30 p.m.    Tuesday, January 25, 7:00 p.m. 
 Wednesday, February 2, 7:30 p.m.   Tuesday, February 22, 7:00 p.m.   
 

 ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION              
 Wednesday, January 19, 7:30 p.m.     
Wednesday, February 16, 7:30 p.m. 

   

FAIR HAVEN FIELDS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Thursday, January 20, 7:00 p.m. 

 

PRST STD   
U.S. POSTAGE PAID  

PERMIT #18  
RED BANK, NJ 

Please visit the Borough website 
(www.fairhavennj.org) for important 
information regarding recycling in 
Fair Haven and Monmouth County. 
For more information regarding 
recycling opportunities in 
Monmouth County please click on 
the following link:                 
https://www.visitmonmouth.com/P
age.aspx?Id=4185 

 

JANUARY 
ONLY 

CHRISTMAS TREES 
will be picked up at 

your curbside 

MONMOUTH COUNTY 

RECYCLING 

https://www.visitmonmouth.com/Page.aspx?Id=4185
https://www.visitmonmouth.com/Page.aspx?Id=4185

